 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 8TH 2015 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM John Cookman attended and reported a problem associated with land he owns on Woodacre Lane – the Castle Hill field. He is trying to manage this land but is experiencing problems with erosion of the road verge which is constantly being churned up by lorries. Blocked drains are part of the cause of the problem . A short stretch of kerbing at the corner would be helpful. 
Cllr Hoyland informed him that work on the drains is currently in hand .She has a number of issues with Woodacre Lane and has been advised to consult Highways again at the end of January to check whether there is still money available in this year’s budget. She suggested that Mr Cookman provide her with a sketch of the work he is proposing. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Flockton, Hoyland, Tatman, Sidle , Ward  and Bosomworth. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Bryant. 
6644   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 11TH 2014 These were approved. 
6645   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Route of Footpath via Keswick Vale  Park Lane Homes have submitted a plan of the proposed route. Cllr Bosomworth has consulted Nick Pritchard of Bramham Estates about the remainder of the proposed path but proceedings are still held up by probate. He has also talked to Norman Overfield about the field owned by Melvin Oldham across which the path should go and has been led to believe that verbal agreement was given in the past for this. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.  There is no further information on this. 
3.Bowling Club Lease – No further information. The Clerk was asked to inquire about progress.  (Action JG)     
4.Grassed Area on Grange Close.  There was nothing to report.  
5. Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported :-
· A58/Margaret Avenue  – Bev. Kirk, Enforcement Officer,  is concerned about building debris on the grass verge on the A58 and asked for help in identifying the house responsible This has now been passed on to her and she is following it up but has to establish exactly whose land it is. . 
· Church Lane – Pooling by the bridge has started again and BH has asked for the drains to be cleared . She asked whether they can do anything about the inlets that are now ineffective and need clearing ,as water is bypassing and again going down the road to the bridge which, due to freezing a few years ago, resulted in 2 cars colliding. Cleansing will clear the drains and are following up who is responsible for clearing the inlets and will advise.  
· Woodacre Lane /Church Lane Flooding – Dave Penty hopes to continue with the investigation of the drains within the next 4 weeks and confirmed that they have installed a new manhole on Church Lane. There is a lot of debris and blocked drains on Woodacre Lane and BH has asked Cleansing if they could arrange for sweeping and clearing the drains from the school to Church Lane , which they have confirmed they are willing to do. At the meeting it was pointed out that the whole of Woodacre needs doing, and this will be requested.

· Drains by Traffic Lights – At the meeting it was raised that the drains by the traffic lights on the A58 are disintegrating and sinking and need reporting.   
6. New Seat on Compton Lane. – Mr Dickinson has sent the Council a cheque for £300.The seat has not yet been installed. 
7.Woodacre Crescent There is nothing further to report. (Action IF and ES)
8.Sheepcote Barn. A retrospective planning application is expected in the near future. 
9. Snow Ploughing Agreement. Cllr John Priestley of East Keswick is considering drawing up an agreement. 
10. Willans Wood and Horse Trough.  It was agreed that in the future work should be done on both. The Clerk was asked to discuss the former with David Smith, Chairman of East Keswick Wildlife Trust, who had been approached on the subject by Cllr Tatman.  (Action JG)                                                                                                                                
6646   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward reported that everything was in order but if 106/CIL money were available this could be used to improve the path structure which is currently water logged in places. Cllr Tatman suggested also organising a working party which could make the path manageable. It was agreed that Cllr Ward would draw up a plan of a path winding  round the whole area . It was agreed that the willow overhanging the path is a hazard. (Action MW) 
2. Neighbourhood Plan- Draft Document from David Gluck, Flyer..Cllr Sidle reported on proceedings of the NDP group since the last meeting. Revisions to the Draft Document, based on recent SC/PC comments, are currently being undertaken by David Gluck. These will be considered at the next NDP meeting and hopefully finally approved by the PC at its February meeting, Copies have then to be distributed to every house in the village by “posties”. The anomaly of the boundary issue with Scarcroft is still unresolved. In their latest site allocation publication LCC have made no changes affecting Bardsey from their previous SHLAA proposals – i.e. the Catholic Church site is the only acceptable site. Decisions will be confirmed on January 13th after which they will go out for consultation. The Planners are still willing to accept suggestions from PCs for GB sites suitable for development  but the Ward Cllrs warn against this ,as they consider it could expose the village and weaken the position of LCC in countering Developer proposals. Cllrs pointed out the need to explain to the village the dilemma between the HNS aspirations and the importance attached to retention of the GB . Cllr Sidle agreed and explained that for this reason he is preparing a newsletter which he considers should also be distributed to every household .As the Bardsey newsletter distributors are unwilling to undertake the work, this will have to be done by other means. After some discussion, it was agreed that the Council should pay the distribution costs which will be around £750.  The newsletter should also be shown on the website and possibly on social media. Cllrs Sidle and Ward to look into this.  
3. Playground- Report on Site Meeting with Martin Wright, Playground Supervisor LCC.. The Chairman and Cllr Sidle had met Martin Wright on site. The latter had suggested that repair to the surface edges of the wet pour might be incorporated with suggested improvements to the playground generally and as such qualify for 106/CIL funding. Improvements could take the form of a new wet pour entrance pathway, and grass matting in front of the seat and around some of the equipment, particularly in places where constant use is leading to erosion. It would be important to check whether this would interfere with mowing. Various firms used by LCC could be approached for quotations for the work.  Another possible “improvement” suggested by the Chairman would be an extension of CTCV lighting.  
4. Web Site .There was nothing to report. 
5. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth reported that the Football section is doing well, there are plans for new carpets in the lounge area and for decorating the meeting room. Bar takings have improved and efforts are being made to persuade the various sections to hold their own fund raising events.      
6647   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) 14/07209 – Spear Fir Farm, Spear Fir – Variation of condition 2 of approval 13/05305 to overclad existing building ; alterations to windows and new chimney.-No  Comment. 
(b) 14/06156 – The Granary, Scarsdale Ridge – Ext. –No  Comment.  
(c)14/06979 – Stonedale Lodge, Scarsdale Lane – Ext. & Patio – No Comment.. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/14/06156 – The Arch Barn, Scarsdale Ridge – Orangery.
(b) P/14/05859 – 25 First Ave – Ext.  

(c) P/14//06173 – Land off Woodacre Green – Substitution of house type (plot 11) with attached garage. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 14/06080 – Bank Cottage, Rigton Bank – Exts , Decking and Screen Fence.  
6648   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) J. Gallant – Salary and Expenses- Oct, Nov, Dec. 14  £1,566.24
                                                                                       and      72.86
(b) Cllr Frankland – Expenses.                                                   36.50
(c)AWA – Waste Disposal                                                          80.98
It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. New Computer for Clerk? The Clerk explained that she has been experiencing problems with the computer jointly owned by Bardsey and East Keswick PCs and now 10 years old. She has paid for a minimum of necessary repairs to allow her to use the machine  but thinks that it should be replaced with a new computer. This she would prefer to own herself and has already purchased a new screen at her own expense. She suggested that when she is in possession of the new machine both PCs should pay her a rental contribution for as long as she continues to work for each of them .Bardsey Cllrs agreed in principle to the suggestion. 
3. Setting of Budget and of Precept for 2015-6. The budget prepared by the Clerk was approved. It was then proposed Cllr Frankland, seconded Cllr Sidle, and agreed unanimously, that the precept for 2015 should be raised to £31,500.
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Jan 15 Mins. 
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